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Region # 2    
Meeting Date:
Friday, January 15, 2021 – 9:00 a.m. CST 
Meeting Location:  Virtual Meeting                      





Meeting Minutes

I. Meeting Called to Order:  Regional Service Council meeting was called to order by Regional Manager, Brian Brown.  
2. Introductions:  RM Brown welcomed everyone and thanked them for joining the meeting. RSC members present: RM Brian Brown, Magistrate Jonathan Forker, Mark Brown, Crystal Bradley, Ron Fisher, Michelle Goebel (proxy for Brian Broek), Shawna Smith, Brandi Spear, and Sarah Fink. 

3. November 13, 2020 Minutes:  RM Brown asked for additions or corrections to the minutes, none made. Magistrate Forker made a motion to accept the November 13th minutes as written and was seconded by Shawna Smith. 
4. Community Partners – Geminus: Nicholas Neal discussed the possibility of having a Provider Fair in May. Flex funds are still trending upwards for LaPorte and Porter, other counties are not. RFP’s are coming up in March, will be sending out information for grants and meeting. Darnitha Woods discussed the Manager Report for Region 2:

DCS County Referrals – Total of 45            

· Benton/Newton – 1        

· Jasper – 2                      

· LaPorte – 29                  

· Porter – 6                       

· Pulaski – 0                      

· Starke – 7                       

Non DCS Referrals -Total of 35
Flexible Funds

· Request – 18
· Approved – 18
· Denied - 0

Highest requests were beds; request for emergency housing, rent and deposits have gone down. 
Darnitha discussed their concerns for food and the increase of Covid cases. Nicholas revisited the idea of a Provider Fair on May 19th, RM Brown asked for a motion to go forward tentatively with a Provider Fair on May 19th which was made by Ron Fisher and seconded by Crystal Bradley. Darnitha also introduced Christine Smith as a new member of management for Geminus. 
 5. Services – Dion Smith: Dion discussed the following:
· Billing department is asking for multiple referrals if there are multiple workers on the same case, preferably a visitation case with large sibling family.
· January 1st through today (15th), there has been a rollout of data for providers to go into and see the information DCS has been collecting. Starting tomorrow (16th) the data will be active, and it will be mandatory for providers to enter the required information. 
· There will be a DCS Roundtable on January 27, 2021 from 3:00 to 4:30 to discuss how the Family Preservation is working from the provider side as well as the DCS side.   
· There has been added language for Concrete Services and Concrete Assistance, please make sure you read it.  
· Providers are to contact FCM, FCMS or Hot Line by phone if you are unable to contact client, not email or text. 

· Providers are to be receiving case plans for your referrals and should be available through KidsTraks.  
· Providers are to notify FCMS when asking for multiple referrals.
6. Finance – Joni Tusing: Joni showed Region 2’s financial report showing the region is staying within the budget. 
· Budget target is 51.6%, region is at 48.71%
· Expenditures YTD is $6,104,989 which is down 13.44% from last year

· In-Home is down 75.66% and Out-of-Home is up 21.89% from last year
· Anticipating expenses to go up in the next few months.

7. Review of Bi-Annual Strategic Acton Plan Committees:  RM Brown asked for any reports from the groups which there was none.
8. Region 2 Data: RM Brown went into depth of how the regional data is important to the region and how each number isn’t just a number, but it stand for a child. He discussed how hard the region has been working the past year to keep the children safe with their families/relatives and striving for a stabilized future. RM Brown explained what each column stood for and how it is achieved and how there is an opportunity for improvement. 

9. Cordant: The state has awarded Cordant as the new drug screen provider replacing Redwood. They will be conducting drug screens and providing us with supplies for screens. 
10. Open Discussion, Questions, Information, Good Things Happening: Jeanne Cannon announced Dunebrook has two new program called Guardianship Assistance which will help navigate paperwork, and Parent and Family Education classes. 
11.  Adjournment: RM Brown asked for a motion to adjourn which was made by Crystal Bradley and seconded by Magistrate Forker. 
The next meeting is scheduled for February 12, 2021 at 9:00 am thru Virtual Teams. Provider meeting will follow for 1 hour 10-11 am CST. 
